Bicycle Advisory Committee Witherspoon Municipal Building 400 Witherspoon Street, Princeton

Minutes for May 25, 2017 Room A @ 7:30 pm

Present: Janet Heroux, Dan Rappoport, Martin Kahn, Laurie Harmon, Tim Quinn, David Cohen, Mia Sacks, Deanna Stockton, Tineke Theo, Lisa Seriyessol

Laura Torchio coming to October Complete Streets meeting, PBAC invited 10-16-17, 5:15 pm

Discussion of Walnut Lane redesign, both process and result. PBAC should get earlier input. Plan follows complete streets guidelines and Bike Masterplan recommendation. PBAC heard concerns that cyclists are not permitted to use the shared side path. Perhaps put this on Complete Streets agenda for further study.

- 1. Approval of minutes from the May 4, 2017 meeting
- Master plan subcommittee update on status of bike plan David summarized latest revisions to Circulation Element. Deanna reported that circulation element is targeted to come to Planning Board on June 15th.
- 3. Engineering update on roads targeted for repair 2017 (and beyond) see Deanna Stockton memo. Discussion regarding best paving solution for shared paths pavers, asphalt, stone dust. Deanna detailed strategies to extend life of asphalt. Add Grover Park paths to list of paths needing upgrade/maintenance. Rosedale not included due to 206 closure (too much traffic to allow work to proceed). Provide list for next 6 years add to PBAC agenda upcoming.
- 4. Feedback to Engineering re: proposed bike corrals and covered bike parking locations. Proposed bike corral across from library. Discussed several locations for bikeshare/covered bike parking: monument hall, quarry park, Harrison street garage & fire house, pocket park by witherspoon bread, palmer square, Barbara Sigmund park. Witherspoon hall on street.
- 5. Develop PBAC requests and recommendations for parking study vis-a-vis accommodating parking and bike lanes (preliminary synthesis memo from Tineke's research drafted and circulated w this agenda). Carried to next meeting. June 14th open house & public meeting presentation by consultant. Expert input on time share parking/bike lanes. David & Tineke to convene subcommittee to review.
- 6. Review Safe Routes to School issues, especially in light of memo from Engineering (circulated w this agenda).
 - a. Plan PBAC bike ride along proposed routes in BMP that are currently not LTS1 to identify feasible improvements/alternatives/risk reduction if possible.
- 7. Updates/announcements/plans for follow up (as appropriate)
 - a. Ciclovia
 - b. Outreach to local partners and scheduling (Marilyn Horne of LHT invited for June; Cochrane agreed to come in the Fall)
 - c. SRTS events
- 8. Comments from the public on items not on the agenda.
- 9. Adjournment